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Dear Parish Family, 
 

Last week I mentioned that 
Pope Francis canonized Saints 
Louis and Zelie Martin, the 

parents of St. Therese last Sunday, October 18.   
 

In his homily at their canonization Mass, Pope Francis said that Louis 
and Zelie Martin “practiced Christian service in the family, creating day 
by day an environment of faith and love which nurtured the vocations 
of their daughters, among whom was Saint Therese of the Child Jesus.”   
 

Rev. Romano Gambalunga, the postulator for their case for 
beatification and canonization, said, “It's the first time a couple have 
been canonized as a couple, and this is a beautiful sign for Christian 
families, who often are left without any support and have to go against 
the grain, especially in the West, to live and educate their children in 
the truth of creation and with that love that God has given us in Christ.” 
 

Before saints can be beatified and canonized, two miracles are required, 
one before beatification and one before canonization.  Both miracles 
concerned the inexplicable cures of newborn children who were 
suffering from incurable ailments that would have taken their lives.  
 

Indianapolis will hold elections for mayor and city council on Tuesday, 
November 3, 2015. Although this is an off-year election, local 
government often has more impact on the quality of our everyday lives 
than state government or the federal government.  Likewise, we have a 
better chance of influencing local government than we do state 
government or the federal government.  Therefore, I want to encourage 
all of us who are registered to vote to take the time to learn about the 
candidates and their positions, asking ourselves which candidates will 
best work to advance the common good, and to vote for these 
candidates on November 3.  A summary of the United States bishops’ 
reflection Forming Consciences for Faithful Citizenship states, “In the 
Catholic Tradition, responsible citizenship is a virtue, and participation 
in political life is a moral obligation.”    
 

Joe Reid, our Director of Maintenance for almost 22 years, will retire 
on Friday, November 13, 2015. Although Joe was Director of 
Maintenance for the parish, mist of his time and work was focused on 
the school. Therefore, on Friday, November 6, 2015, at 1:30 p.m. we 
will have a simple gathering with the school in Duffey Hall to celebrate 
his retirement. All are invited.  
 

Finally, there will be no confessions on Saturday, November 7, because 
of the All-Class Reunion.  
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob  
Our annual Mass of Remembrance will 
be on Tuesday, November 3 at 6 p.m.  At 
this special liturgy, we remember by name 
those members of the Little Flower 
community who have died in the past year.  
There will also be an opportunity to 

remember other loved ones who have died recently.  If you would like 
to have a candle lit in remembrance of someone not buried from here in 
the past year, please arrive by 5:50pm and write their names on the list 
that will be available at each door.    

 

Please welcome into our Christian 

community Genevieve Alexa, daughter of 

Andrew and Melinda (Dant) Gordon and 

Ashton Lloyd, son of Paul and Jamie 

(O’Fallon) Foust, baptized on Sunday, October 18, 2015.  
 

The Little Flower Ladies Club is selling beautiful hand embellished 
greeting cards for the low price of 30 cards for only $30. Order forms 
are at all church exits.  You may pay by cash, check or credit cards.  
Orders must be received by October 25. 

 
FOR THE WEEK OF October 26 – November 1 , 2015 

 
 

26  October Monday 
 5:30 p.m. George Haddin 
27 October Tuesday 
 5:30 p.m. Elizabeth and Anthony Mauer 
28 October Wednesday 
 5:30 p.m. Art Meier 

29 October Thursday 
 5:30 p.m. James Gavaghan by the Family 
30 October Friday  

 8:30 a.m. Mike Workinger 
 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 
31 October Saturday 
  Vigil of All Saints 
 5:00 p.m. Mary Helen Arvin by Dottie Spalding 
01 November Sunday-All Saints  

 8:30 a.m. Theresa Long by Jim Flack & Cathy Mayfield 
 10:30 a.m. For the Intentions of Bill Booher 
 6:00 p.m. For the People 

 
 

 
 

October 25 – November 1, 2015 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Church 6:00 p.m. Confirmation Rite of 

Enrollment 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Confirmation Meeting 

Monday St.Therese 6:30 p.m. Gabriel Project 

 Off-Site 7:00 p.m. Men’s Club 

Tuesday St. Patrick 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

Wednesday St. Patrick 9:30 a.m. Bible Study 

 Scout Room 7:00 p.m. Tiger Scouts 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Liturgy Committee 

Thursday Scout Room 4:45 p.m. Girl Scouts #3643 

 St. Patrick 6:30 p.m. Bible Study 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA  

Friday Duffey Hall 5:00 p.m. Boy Scouts Cake Auction 

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

 School  6:30 p.m. Halloween Bash 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Church 8:30 a.m. Rite of Acceptance -
RCIA 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 9:45 a.m. Confirmation Retreat 

 Church 5:00 p.m. Youth Choir Practice 
 

We remember our parishioner, James 
Davis, who passed away on October 6.  
His funeral liturgy was celebrated here 
on October 19.  Jim was 86 years 

young and most recently lived in Florida, but still maintained his 
membership in the parish.  Please keep all of Jim’s family and friends in 
your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.  May God welcome 
Jim into his eternal glory. 

 



THE THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

PEN PALS WANTED:  Would you like to be a pen pal with one of 

our second grade students?  This is a great opportunity to connect 
with and make a difference in the life of a child.  If you are interested 
please contact Peggy Clegg at pclegg@littleflowerparish.org or 357-
8352.   
 

The Parish Life Commission will be hosting a 
Halloween Party on Saturday, October 31 from 
6:30-8:30 p.m.  Your help is needed in several ways 
in order to make the parish Halloween Bash a success.  
Donations of individually wrapped candy treats are 

requested.  Please leave your donation at the parish center, at school, or 
in the collection containers at each of the church doors.  We are also in 
need of people to help run the children’s games, pass out candy and so 
forth.   It takes lots of people to make the Halloween Bash a success.  
We need at least 8 adults to help pass out candy and 10 adults to help 
with games!!  It’s a fun night for both children and adults!   Please 
contact Peggy Clegg at the Parish Center if you are available to help.  
Mark your calendars and plan on bringing your children to this fun 
filled evening.   
 

STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT, AND TREASURE YOUR 

GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 
 

 Weekly Budget Goal   $                13,500.00 

 Collection of October 17 & 18        $     7,962.70 
 Electronic Contributions 10/12-10/16   $     5,013.31 
 Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Actual  $              200,560.74  

 Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD Budget $              216,000.00 

 Fiscal Year 2015-2016 YTD  $ - 15,439.26 

Home Improvement Fund 
  August Contributions     $  2,316.33 
  September Contributions   $  2,058.58 

  October Contributions (to date)  $  1,911.93   

 

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a 
nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a chance please 
send them a card or a note!  This week we especially want to remember: 

Tom Griffin, St. Paul Hermitage, 

501 N. 17th St., Indianapolis, IN 46107 
 

The Kring Family is serving as the March of Dimes Ambassador Family. 
They contribute the lives of their family to the March of Dimes AND to our 
parish family for the prayers and support they had during not only the 

pregnancy with Thomas and Veronica, but also for the short lives shared 
their first set of twins. Julianne and David would be 10 next month and 
the Krings are celebrating by fundraising in their memory. Their first event 

will be a bazaar with many vendors and a silent auction in the cafeteria 
on Sunday, October 25, from 1-4 p.m. If you can't make it, shop online 
through teamkring.blogspot.com.  Please come shop for yourself, or for 

Christmas and to save babies. For information on how to contribute to the 
bake sale, be a vendor, or help in future fundraising, contact Christen at 
840-3759.  
 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

YOUTH CHOIR will sing at 6 p.m. Mass on Sundays, October 25 and 

November 1, meeting in church at 5 p.m. 
 

All-Girls Catholic High Schools & 
Academies Mass/Luncheon 

Attendees of Our Lady of Grace Academy, 
St. Agnes Academy, St. Mary Academy, St. 

John Academy, Ladywood School, and Ladywood/St. Agnes are 
invited to attend the 9th Annual Mass on Sunday, November 1 
at 10:30 a.m., at St. Mary's Church (317 N. New Jersey Street), with 
a luncheon following at the Rathskellar Restaurant. 
Luncheon reservations are required ($25 per person), please email 
Sue Dillane SAA '66 Powell: powell0626@msn.com or call 317-441-
3424. 

On October 25 is the Rite of Enrollment 

for our confirmation candidates will take 

place at the 6 p.m. Mass at Little Flower 

and at 10 a.m. Mass at Our Lady of 

Lourdes.   Candidates, parents, and 

sponsors are asked to attend Mass.   At 7 p.m. that evening, all 

sponsors and candidates from both parishes will meet with the 

Confirmation team in the Parish Center until 9:00 p.m. 
 

On November 1, Confirmation candidates and team will be on a 

day-long retreat.  They will meet in the Little Flower Social Hall 

at 9:45 a.m.   The retreat will conclude at the end of 6 p.m. 

Mass.  
 

Altar Servers & Eucharistic Ministers   

The next quarter (December, January, and 

February) will be coming out soon.  Eucharistic 

Ministers please get any changes to Ron Sharp 

at duvkote@aol.com or call at 356-3488.  Altar 

Servers please send changes to Lisa Gibbons at 

lgibbons@ltitleflowerparish.org or 357-8352 ext. 33. (This includes 

any new servers who have been training.) Please send changes by 

November 2. (Christmas Masses and New Years Masses for 

Eucharistic Ministers will be on sign-up sheets and not scheduled.) 
 

NEW PARISH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY 
If you were not able to schedule, but will still like to appear in the directory, 

Lifetouch allows us to send people to other Indianapolis area churches if they 

were unable to schedule with us here.   I know there are several area churches 

where photographs will be taken over the next few weeks.  Please call Lifetouch 

at 1-866-756-0281.  Let them know you are from Little Flower Church (our 

account number is 328467) and see if they can find something that will work for 

you.   
 

You must schedule an appointment to take place on or before November 13th 

in order to be included in the book.....and if you do schedule someplace else, 

please Tom an email or call him at 357-8352, ext 30  We  need to know what 

day and where your appointment was.   It is not necessary to call until after you 

have kept your appointment. 

 

Your Eastside Catholic Community Cohort (Holy Spirit, Our Lady 
of Lourdes, and Little Flower) is hosting a workshop for all 
Liturgical Ministers. Please plan to join us on Saturday, November 
14 for a day of reflection. Fr. Godfrey Mullen, OSB will join other 
speakers to provide insight into the meaning of each ministry. 
Anyone who serves the Church in the following areas is invited: 
Eucharistic Ministers, Sacristans, Lectors, Music Ministers, Ushers, 
Greeters, and Arts & Environment volunteers. Keep checking the 
bulletin for more information and a registration form.  
 

Ladies Club - Important 
Information 

We need your donations for our Irvington 
Halloween Festival Bake Sale, which is on 
Saturday, October 31. Please bring your 

donation of baked goods to the parish center on Friday, 
October 30, between 9 a.m. and 7 p.m.  Leave your name, 
phone number, and a description of the item(s).   
 

Ladies, I know we're all busy.  Please plan ahead for next week 
and do your baking early so you can drop your items off 
on Friday, October 30, 2015.  Thank you so much! 

 
 

Just a reminder that on Sunday, November 1 

Daylight Savings Time ends.   
Set clocks back 1 hour. 
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Sponsored by the Parish Life Commission

Saturday, Saturday, Saturday, Saturday,     
October 31October 31October 31October 31    

        6:30 6:30 6:30 6:30 ----    8:30 p.m.8:30 p.m.8:30 p.m.8:30 p.m.
    Little FlowerLittle FlowerLittle FlowerLittle Flower    

    SchoolSchoolSchoolSchool    Games in the gym from  
6:30 –8:00pm 

  

Trick-or-Treating in the 
basement and first floor 

  

Costume Parade @ 8:00 with 

awards to follow in cafeteria 
  

Hotdogs, drinks, Hotdogs, drinks, Hotdogs, drinks, Hotdogs, drinks, & chips will chips will chips will chips will 
be served in the cafeteria be served in the cafeteria be served in the cafeteria be served in the cafeteria     



THE THIRTIETH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Alumni and their guest are invited to our annual  

ALL-CLASS REUNION 

Saturday, November 7, 2015 
  

4:15 pm School Tours - Meet in School Cafeteria (enter Door #6) 
5:00 pm Mass at Little Flower Church  
6:15 pm Social Hour (cash bar) at the Indianapolis Marriott East 
  7202 E. 21st Street 
7:00 pm Complimentary Dinner and  Program at the Marriott 

  
This year we will honor the following outstanding alumni: 

  
Geraldine Woods Ellis, Class of 1947 (honored posthumously) 

  
Michael Conaton, Class of 1947 

  
Mary Jeanne O’Gara Burger, Class of 1979 

  
John Duffy, Class of 1982 

  
and 

  
The Little Flower Classes  

of 1945, 1955, 1965, and 1990 
  

Please R.S.V.P. by November 2, 2015 
Call the Little Flower Parish office at 317-357-8352, or send an e-mail to lfalumni@yahoo.com.   

Please send your name, year of graduation, and number in your party.  
  

All alumni and their guests are welcome to attend. 
Kindly help us spread the word by inviting and encouraging other Little Flower alumni to attend.   

  
You are welcome to attend any part of the evening. To help accommodate guests who would like to be 

seated together, the dining room will open for seating at 6:35 p.m.  
Arrive early for early seating.  

 

Our annual all-class reunion is right around the corner! 
  

We are inviting all of our alumni to attend.  We are also asking that you assist us in encouraging your 
children, siblings, cousins, friends, and acquaintances who are alumni to attend this special evening.   
  

Details are provided below.  Please lend us a hand in spreading the word.    
Reseverations required by  NOVEMBER 2ND.   
 

 



 

 

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington

356-2471

Shi•Kay
Lounge
1514 N. Emerson

Your friendly neighborhood tavern
Have your party Here!

DOWERS
LOCK SHOP

Locks repaired, new locks installed
Lost keys replaced, duplicate keys made

3427 E. 10th St.
639-9188

EAST SIDE PRESCRIPTION SHOP
PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY

Convalescent, Hospital 
& Sickroom Aids & Supplies

5317 E. 16th St. • 359-8278

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875    2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

    
  

5614 E. WASHINGTON ST.

536-2028 IndyBetterHomes.com 

Mike Perron, REALTOR®

317-294-4295 direct 
  

Parishioner 
Irvington Resident 

Thinking about 
buying or selling  

a home? 
 

Give your local 
real estate pro a 

call today. Rental - Sales
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

In Loving Memory of
Sheridan W. Bowron

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE
James Dangler – Alumni

545-7378
www.envpest.com

BrunsAuto Service, Inc.
356-7770

Brake Service & Wheel Balance
General Auto Repair
5214 Brookville Rd.

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

 

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood

D & S 
Liquor

3901 E. 10th St.

356-9318

Robert P. Hurley
Attorney at Law

Corner of New York & College
244 N. College Ave.

Criminal Law
Criminal Expungements

Wills - Living Wills - POAs
317-639-3315

 

       

 

THIELE HEATING & 
AIR CONDITIONING

“Indy’s Oldest Heating & Cooling Co.”
RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL 

SERVICE & REPLACEMENTJohn Traub
“80” Continuing 132 Years of Service

639-1111

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington

356-2471

Shi•Kay
Lounge
1514 N. Emerson

Your friendly neighborhood tavern
Have your party Here!

DOWERS
LOCK SHOP

Locks repaired, new locks installed
Lost keys replaced, duplicate keys made

3427 E. 10th St.
639-9188

Tax Rapid
Refunds!

Parishioner Discount!
Lowest Cost!

395-3382
www.fyl.feddir.net

Phil Legere Little Flower Graduate 1988

EAST SIDE PRESCRIPTION SHOP
PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY

Convalescent, Hospital 
& Sickroom Aids & Supplies

5317 E. 16th St. • 359-8278

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875    2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

Residential Remodeling
& Maintenance

  “Give us a Call...
        ...We Do it all”
Jeff Wellner, Parishioner

317-752-7819
Free Estimates

5614 E. WASHINGTON ST.

536-2028 IndyBetterHomes.com 

Mike Perron, REALTOR®

317-294-4295 direct 
  

Parishioner 
Irvington Resident 

Thinking about 
buying or selling  

a home? 
 

Give your local 
real estate pro a 

call today. Rental - Sales
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

K&R
Tool Shed

Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

In Loving Memory of
Sheridan W. Bowron

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE
James Dangler – Alumni

545-7378
www.envpest.com

BrunsAuto Service, Inc.
356-7770

Brake Service & Wheel Balance
General Auto Repair
5214 Brookville Rd.

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1

w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

Indiana
CatholicMatch

CatholicMatch.com/goIN

DRAIN CLEANING SPECIALIST

822-9290

PUMP SEPTIC TANKS/GREASE TRAPS
OPEN CLOGGED DRAINS/TV MINI CAM
HIGH PRESSURE WATER JET
PLUMBING REPAIRS

The DRAINMAN

(PIC#88800101)
24 HOUR SERVICE

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

www.swiftairindy.com

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

RICHARD T. FOWLER & DAUGHTER
PLUMBING CONTRACTOR

WATER LINES • DRAINS CLEANED • BATH REMODELING

PC #19500044

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL • REPAIR & INSTALLATION 
Licensed • Bonded • Insured

356-9191

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood

353-9828
Steve Flanagan, 

Parishioner 
4627 E. 10th St.

1011 N. Emerson Ave.
351-1072

MICHAEL CANTRELL

MICHAEL’S 
AUTOMOTIVE 

D & S 
Liquor

3901 E. 10th St.

356-9318

Robert P. Hurley
Attorney at Law

Corner of New York & College
244 N. College Ave.

Criminal Law
Criminal Expungements

Wills - Living Wills - POAs
317-639-3315

FEENEY-HORNAK

SHADELAND 
MORTUARY

1307 N. Shadeland        
353-6101

feeneyhornakshadeland.com

HALL RENTAL
Book Your Special Event Now!

Weddings • Holidays • Family Gatherings
1040 N. Post • 317-897-1577

Our Lady of Fatima Council #3228
Contact: Holly Blagburn (H) 335-1177 • (C) 965-8781

Please patronize our 
bulletin sponsors.

1-800-282-5106

http://myParishApp.com

